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Race Track Industry Program — The University of Arizona Race Track Industry Program offers a Bachelor’s degree with an emphasis on 
the pari-mutuel racing industry and hosts the annual Global Symposium on Racing held every December in Tucson, Arizona. 
 
University of Arizona — Established in 1885, the University of Arizona, the state's super land-grant university with two medical schools, 
produces graduates who are real-world ready through its 100% Engagement initiative. Recognized as a global leader, the UA is also a leader 
in research, bringing more than $606 million in research investment each year, and ranking 21st among all public universities. The UA is 
advancing the frontiers of interdisciplinary scholarship and entrepreneurial partnerships and is a member of the Association of American 
Universities, the 62 leading public and private research universities. It benefits the state with an estimated economic impact of $8.3 billion 
annually. 
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For Immediate Release        March 21, 2018 

 
Canterbury Park’s Andrew Offerman  
Returns to RTIP as Guest Speaker 

Tucson, AZ — Race Track Industry Program 
master’s graduate Andrew Offerman, now the 
Senior Director of Racing at Canterbury Park, 
returned to his alma mater to share some of his 
experiences with current students. Offerman visited 
two classes; Race Track Organization, Structure, 
and Financial Management, as well as the Joe Hirsch 
Speaker Series. 

In his presentation for the Race Track Organization, 
Structure, and Financial Management class, 
Offerman spoke about the challenges of operating a 
seasonal race meeting. Some points he touched on 
included the winterization of the track and facility, 
as well as the task of staffing seasonal employees 
for the race meet. Offerman also discussed the 

process of purse calculation, which he must coordinate with Canterbury’s partner Mystic Lake Casino. He 
stressed the importance of having the condition books and stakes schedules published early, so horsemen know 
what to expect.  

In the Joe Hirsch Speaker Series, Offerman gave students an inside look into the history and future direction of 
Canterbury Park. He talked about how Canterbury has always tried to keep strong ties with the community, and 
that the track was the first major employer in the area. The focus of his presentation was the current 
redevelopment plan that Canterbury is planning, called Canterbury Commons. Currently the track only uses 275 
of the 400 acres on their property, and the aim of the ambitious project is to maximize the acreage by 
incorporating other businesses while keeping racing in the spotlight.  
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